Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: ICT and corporate procurement  
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

I would like the organisation to provide me with the following departmental documents around ICT and corporate procurement.

Many organisations within your region have different document title names:

1. 2023/24 IT Department Documents;- these types of documents have detailed information on the department's future plans and strategies. These documents include:

ICT Strategy/Plan, ICT Department Plan, ICT Financial Plan

Answer:

The Council does not hold this information.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.


2. ICT Org Chart;- with names and job titles

Please find attached ICT Organisation Chart.

The names of officers are being withheld because disclosure of personal data relating to junior members of staff below Heads of Service are exempt from release as the Council considers that to be an absolute exemption under Section 40.2 (personal data), and this therefore constitutes a refusal under Section 17 of the Act. 
The Council judges that disclosure of this information to the wider world under the Act would constitute a breach of Data Protection principles, notably Principle 1-fair, lawful and transparent processing and Principle 2 – processing for specified, legitimate & explicit purposes. 

The head of this service is Carl Skidmore, Chief Digital, Data and Technology Officer. 


3. Corporate Procurement Strategy that covers 2023/24 and more.

For all the documents I have requested, please provide me with the 2023/24 documents, I only want to receive documents that are live and valid. If the document is a strategic plan (e.g. 2020-2025) that covers a set number of years, please provide me with the 2023 version.

We do not hold this information and this is therefore a refusal in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, information not held by the Council.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
